
some children took a poll and here are some of the things they wish adults knew

We don’t need to have ‘special conversations about our mental health’ – sometimes
an informal chat on a journey or at bedtime is enough. 

I need to know it’s okay to talk to you about any and all of my feelings. Please hear
what I have to say, without interrupting me. 

Please listen to me carefully and acknowledge how I am feeling – it might seem silly
to you but what I am going through is important to me. 

Playing with pets can make me feel better. Same with playing football, basketball
or whatever type of sport I am into.

Don’t compare my experiences to your own when you were a child. Sometimes I just
need you to listen and hear what I’m saying – I don’t always need answers (or

lectures) 
Please don’t worry about trying to fix things for me – I often just need to know

you are there for me and understand what I am going through. 
If you are open with me about your feelings, this can help me to be more open about

mine. 
Sometimes I don’t want to talk. Please trust that I will come to you (or another
grown-up or someone my own age) when I’m ready. Sometimes it’s easier for me to

talk to someone nearer my own age – my siblings, cousins, friends. 
Sometimes a hug is all it takes to make me feel supported. 

our Voice Matters is about empowering children and young people by
providing them with the tools they need to express themselves.

When we feel empowered, there’s a positive impact on our wellbeing.
Children who feel that their voices are heard and can make a
difference have a greater sense of community and self-esteem. 

How can we do this?
simply by having a conversation with your child and listening to their
answers without distraction.

here are some conversation starters:
Tell me about your day
What was the best thing about your day?
Are you feeling ok?
how can I help you?
who would you talk to if you were worried about something?

WELL-BEING NEWSLETTER
Children’s Mental health week

This year children’s mental health week runs from 5th to 11th February 
Children's Mental Health Week is a mental health awareness week that
empowers, equips and gives a voice to all children and young people in

the UK. The theme for this year is ‘our voice matters.

https://www.elsa-support.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/Tangle-it-easter-1.pdf

